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January 2, 2024 

 
Melanie Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
 

 

Re: Petition No. 1506 - SCEF1 Fuel Cell, LLC petition for a declaratory ruling, 
pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the 
proposed construction, maintenance and operation of a grid-side 
2.8-megawatt fuel cell facility located at 49 Coon Hollow Road, Derby, 
Connecticut, and associated electrical interconnection to The United 
Illuminating Company's existing Ansonia Substation  

Dear Ms. Bachman: 

Pursuant to the Connecticut Siting Council’s (“Council”) June 24, 2022 letter 
regarding the SCEF Fuel Cell, LLC’s 2.8 megawatt fuel cell facility at 49 Coon Hollow 
Road, Derby, Connecticut, SCEF Fuel Cell wishes to inform the Council that mechanical 
completion was achieved on November 29, 2023 and that on December 19, 2023 the 
project was placed into service.   

 
Should the Council have any questions regarding this filing, please do not 

hesitate to contact me.   

Very truly yours, 
 

 
Bruce L. McDermott 
 

cc:   The Honorable Joseph DiMartino, Mayor, City of Derby 
Joseph Ballaro, Building Official, City of Derby 


